## -----Greater Woodbury Kiwanis-----

**KRONICLE** 

Chartered 11/15/1923

October 2010

Editor: Joan Van Note 856-845-3644

vannotekiwanis@yahoo.com





Meeting: Thursday at Noon

www.kiwaniswoodbury.com

122 Green Ave., Woodbury, NJ

Woodbury Mews: Phone 856-384-6600

October Birthdays: 10/15-Bob Storer, 10/21-Bill Heughan, and 10/26-Joe Avallone HAPPY BIRTHDAY ONE AND ALL!!!!!

One of our new members, Victor Pitts, collected school supplies for the students who go to Woodbury schools. Many of our club members participated by bringing in materials and the children appreciated everything that was brought to them. Some of our club members continue to work on starting an Aktion Club, a Circle K Club at Gloucester County College and raising money for the proposed Boys and Girls Club to be located in Woodbury. The advisor from GCIT Key Club along with a student from Clearview Key Club spoke at our meeting on August 26th about up coming activities for this year reports Betty.



**Programs for October:** 

October 7<sup>th</sup> – Installation of Officers

October 14<sup>th</sup> – member presentation

October 21<sup>st</sup> – member presentation

October 28th – Carl Peterson talks on the Boy Scouts Troop 24

The Kiwanis Club of Greater Woodbury is proud to have had George Wagoner as our President for 2009--2010. He did a great job leading our Club in a successful year of serving our children and local communities. We congratulate you George on a job well done!!!!!





Our Greater Woodbury Kiwanis Kronicle won 1<sup>st</sup> Place in the 2010 Club Newsletter Contest at our NJ District at the Convention on August 20-22<sup>nd</sup> at the Hanover Marriott Hotel in Whippany, NJ. Joan thanks everyone for contributing articles to keep us #1 in our category!!! The Governors Recognition Award was presented to Joan Van Note for service above and beyond the call of duty as Lt

Governor for Division 2 in the 2009-10 Administrative Year. She received a certificate as well as a copy of the Kiwanis Legacy: 2 volumes from 1915-2004. Governor Mark Esposito also presented Joan with the prestigious Carrington Swain Fellowship Award.

Thanks to Howard Ballinger who grew flowers and to other members who helped weed our Kiwanis Triangle this year. It is a thankless job but the beauty that the flowers produce is wonderful. Why not come out and help us the next time we work at the Triangle?

Kiwanis — We serve the children of the World!!!!! Page 1 (Oct 2010)

Claire Essig tells us that the St John of God's adopted class will be bowling on Wednesday, October 13<sup>th</sup> and Wednesday, November 10<sup>th</sup> at 10AM at the Brunswick Zone Lanes on Delsea Drive, Deptford. Any Kiwanis member is WELCOME to join us. Please come and join us in a fun time with this class.



Paulsboro Day, a Salute to the Boy Scouts took place on Saturday, September, 11, 2010. This was a celebration of the Boy Scouts 100<sup>th</sup> anniversary. At the opening ceremony the Paulsboro troop presented the flags and led the pledge of allegiance.

Ben Redrow, our soon to be Eagle Scout, handled the earliest part of the ceremony. Carl Peterson, then made a presentation to Newt Weiss to recognize his years of work as the liaison between the Woodbury Kiwanis and Troop 24. Connie, Carol, and Betty attended Paulsboro Day representing our Kiwanis Club of Greater Woodbury.

## **Dates to Reminder:**

October 7th -Installation of 2010-2011 Officers at Woodbury Mews

October 11<sup>th</sup> - Columbus Day observed

October 13th - St John of God Bowling: 10AM Brunswick Zone Lanes, Delsea Drive, Deptford

November 2<sup>nd</sup> – Election Day: *PLEASE GET OUT AND VOTE!!!* 

November 4th – Charter Night at Nicolosi's 6pm

November 10th- St John of God Bowling: 10AM Brunswick Zone Lanes, Delsea Drive, Deptford

December 3<sup>rd</sup> – Mayor's Prayer Breakfast at Auletto's 7AM



The Terrific Kids schedule for October is as follows:
Evergreen School -Tuesday October 19<sup>th</sup> 9:00AM
West End School -Thursday, October 21<sup>st</sup> 8:45AM
Woodbury Heights School - Thursday October 28<sup>th</sup> 8:25AM
Walnut Street School - Thursday, October 28<sup>th</sup> 10:00AM
Any Kiwanis member is WELCOME to join us at each school.

There is NO Farmers Night scheduled at Clayton for this fall.

Let's keep these Kiwanians in your prayers.

Ruth McGrath just had surgery. Her home address is: 124 Avocet Lane, Thorofare, NJ 08086. Bob Storer is undergoing a series of strenuous chemotherapy treatments: His home address is:1082 Ollerton Court, Woodbury, NJ 08096

If you know of any other Kiwanians who needs our prayers please contact Dora or Joan.

Kiwanis — We serve the children of the World!!!!! Page 2 (Oct 2010)